
 

Metropolitan Taxicab Commission 

December 15, 2021 @ 10:00 am 

Commission Headquarters, 2628 Delmar, Via Zoom 

 

Members present: Chairman: McNutt, Commissioners Satz, Asfaw, Rudawsky and Vianello 

Absent Members: Commissioner Osho 

  

Legal Department:          Charles Billings 

 

AGENDA & MINUTES 

 

• The Meeting was called to order by Chairman McNutt at 11:11 AM and the roll was called by 

Director Ronald Klein: Commissioner Satz-present, Commissioner Asfaw-present, Commissioner 

Osho-absent, Commissioner Rudawsky-present, Commissioner Vianello-present and Chairman 

McNutt – present. A quorum being found the meeting began. 

 

• Chairman McNutt moved to approve the December 15, 2021, agenda. The motion was moved by 

Commissioner Vianello, and second by Commissioner Vianello, and the agenda was approved.  

 

• Following the approval of the agenda, Chairmen McNutt called for a moved to adopt the 

November 17, 2021, meeting minutes.  Commissioner Rudawsky second the motion roll was 

called, Commissioner Satz- yes, Commissioner Asfaw-yes, Commissioner Rudawsky-yes, 

Commissioner Vianello-yes, and Chairman McNutt-yes. And the minutes was adopted.  

 

• The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday January 19, 2022, at 10 AM via Zoom 

  

NEW BUSINESS 

          

 

Regarding the airport fee increase: The signs have been installed notifying the public of the dollar 

increase on fares and the director talked to Rob and he has notified the parking company about 

the increase that took effect today.  

 

Regarding the 2010 Reinspection’s: Most of the 2010 taxis have been completed, within the next 

few days they will be completed.  

 

             The director informed the commissioners that there are several premium sedan CCN holders that  

             are letting drivers drive vehicles without having a MTC license and the drivers and the CCN   

holders will be penalized. 

 

Metro/Bistate the Director will be having a meeting about handicap transportation because  

They are needing help so he will update the Commissioners next month.  

 

Commissioner Rudawsky talked about extending the 2010, 2011 vehicles until the economy 

recovers. Chairman McNutt said he thinks that the two inspections of the vehicle are good for this 

program.  

        

                 

ADJOURNMENT 

  



 

• With no need for an Executive session and no more on the agenda, Chairman McNutt moved to 

 end the meeting at 11:24 AM.  

 

 
Minutes were interpreted from an audio recording of the meeting by Sandy Page 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 


